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12 September 2023 
Ms Sandra Lambert AM          
Chair 
ACT Remuneration Tribunal 
PO Box 964 
Civic Square, ACT 2608 
By email: remtrib@act.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Ms Lambert 
 
Thank you for your correspondence dated 1 September 2023. 
 
I write as a courtesy to record my position, even though you are no doubt aware of the matters 
set out in this letter.  The position of the resident judges is governed by s 37U of the Supreme 
Court Act 1933 (ACT), which provides that we are entitled to the same remuneration, allowances 
and entitlements as a judge of the Federal Court is entitled to from time to time.  Accordingly, we 
do not seek to put submissions to the ACT Remuneration Tribunal.  
 
In previous years, submissions have been made concerning the position of the Master (later 
known as the Associate Judge) but that position has now been abolished. 
 
So far as my own entitlements as Chief Justice are concerned, unless you are contemplating a 
reduction in my remuneration, allowances or entitlements, I do not seek to put any submissions 
to you. 
 
Yours sincerely,   
 

 
Chief Justice Lucy McCallum   
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